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Statement by the United Nations Resident and Humanitarian Coordinator in Myanmar, 

Knut Ostby, ten years after Cyclone Nargis  

 

(Yangon, 2 May 2018): “Ten years ago today, Myanmar was devastated by cyclone Nargis – 

by far the worst natural disaster in the country’s history. The cyclone made landfall near 

Hainggyikyun in Ayeyarwady Region on 2 May 2008, with wind speeds of up to 200 kilometres 

per hour, accompanied by heavy rain and storm surges of up to 12 metres in certain areas. The 

cyclone left approximately 140,000 people dead or unaccounted for, with close to 2.4 million 

people affected in 37 townships in Ayeyarwady and Yangon regions. 

 

On behalf of the United Nations, on this day that marks ten years since Cyclone Nargis, I would 

like to commemorate all those who died and who lost their loved ones in the tragic disaster. At 

the same time, I would like to take this opportunity to commend the strength and resilience of 

the people of Myanmar. Not only did they show courage in rebuilding their lives and their 

ruined communities in the immediate aftermath of Cyclone Nargis, but – drawing from the 

lessons of this disaster – they have contributed since then to Government-led efforts to reduce 

risks and to enhance disaster preparedness and response.  

 

Myanmar remains one of the most disaster prone countries in Asia. With this in mind, the 

United Nations continues to work closely with the Government on disaster risk reduction and 

on disaster preparedness. A recent earthquake response simulation exercise supported by the 

United Nations is an example of this. 

 

While remembering the victims of the catastrophic event in 2008, I would like to reiterate the 

commitment of the United Nations to continue supporting the Government of Myanmar in 

strengthening national capacity to prepare for and respond to natural disasters.” 
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OCHA press releases are available at www.reliefweb.int and www.themimu.info 

 

 

 

 

 


